
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 13, 2011 
 
Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser    
                 Jennifer Gaudette 
       
Guests:     Nick DeMayo 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
Public Input: 
 
MR. DE MAYO questioned the board on how long the practice of loaning out Town equipment 
has been in place.  Mr. Bielefield noted that it was infrequent and that in the past 20 years he 
remembers 5 times for either a charitable project or municipal aid.  The practice is not authorized 
by the community but through the Selectboard.  Mr. DeMayo asked who the town’s insurance 
carrier is and was told LGC. 
 
The Selectmen approved a building permit for a garage for Nick & Nicole DeMayo on Map 222, 
Lot 7. 
 
The Selectmen approved an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Robert Peckett, Map 216, Lot 2. 
 
The Selectmen received a thank you note and a $50.00 donation from the Pine Hill Singers. 
 
On the advice of the Local Government Center, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adopt 
RSA31:105 Indemnification for Damages, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed 
unanimously.   
 
The board agreed not to use the PA-28 inventory form in 2012. 
 
The board discussed a future meeting with the Town of Easton Board of Selectmen to discuss the 
Town Forest. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of June 6, 2011 seconded by MS. 
CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to move to non-public session at 7:05 PM to discuss a welfare 
request, seconded by MS.CONNORS.  Motion passed. 
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to seal the minutes of the non-public session and adjourn the 
meeting at 7:15 PM, seconded by MR. STRASSER. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, June 27, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo 
Building at 5:30 PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 
 



 
 
 
 


